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Wednesday 15th September 2021

LIVERPOOL PRIMARY SCHOOLS’ SKI COURSES 2022
Dear Parents and Families,

I am pleased to inform you that the Government will now allow schools to go on international visits. This means that the contract for the trip can be signed on behalf of our school by the Liverpool Primary Schools’ Ski Association.

For schools to take part in international visits, on the basis of a contractual booking, the Government requires that “adequate financial protection” is in place.

I am able to confirm that adequate financial protection will be in place for the ski trip. Should the whole trip have to be cancelled owing to Covid-19 issues parents will receive a full reimbursement of the money they have paid for the trip. This is outlined in the “Covid Guarantee” that was detailed for you in my previous letter about the ski trip.

If an individual child cannot travel on the trip owing to contracting Covid 19 the parents are covered by the insurance policy that will be in place for the trip. A full refund will therefore apply. Your child will also have full insurance cover should a problem of any sort occur in resort.

Two officers of the Liverpool Primary Schools’ Ski Association will visit Bormio for a week, ahead of our children leaving for their trip. This visit will allow a full Risk Assessment to be drawn up. A copy of that Risk Assessment will be provided for both the Local Authority and our school.

The final version of the Risk Assessment will be drawn up with the benefit of advice from the Local Authority residential visits co-ordinator and the directors of the travel company which is organising our trip. Full contingency plans will be put in place to cover all aspects of the trip, including the skiing programme and all matters relating to Covid-19.

I trust that all this information will allow you to go ahead and make the next payment for the ski trip. A payment card will be provided for you showing the dates of all further payments. You are asked to pay £116 immediately (due 8th September), if you haven’t already done so. There will then be requests for further instalments of £116 in October, November, December and January.
This third payment (September payment) is still made on the basis of the money you have paid being refundable. It will remain so until the Liverpool Primary Schools’ Ski Association is in a position to sign the contract on our behalf. I will inform you of when that will be, in writing.

Could you please send your child’s passport into the school office to be checked by our staff ASAP. We will take a photocopy and return the passport the same day. If your child does not have a passport, you must apply for one immediately as it can take quite some time for a passport to arrive once it has been ordered. Without your child’s passport details, we cannot proceed to book your child officially on the trip with the travel company.

Your child must have a full six months remaining on the passport. If you are unsure whether this is the case, you can go onto the web site: www.gov.uk/check-a-passport-for-travel. 

Please ensure that when the site confirms, “Your passport is valid to travel to Europe until at least….” that the date is after 26th March 2022.

Your child must also have a Health card to cover the trip. If your child already has a European Health Insurance Card (EHIC) then this card can be used only up until the expiry date on the card. If your child does not have a Health Card or if the EHIC is due to expire, you must apply for the new Global Health Insurance Card (GHIC.) You can apply to receive this card free of charge by making application online. Type in “Global Health Insurance Card” and go to the www.nhs.uk site.

In order for you to help prepare your child for the ski course, you will receive in the next few weeks:

•
Confirmation of the week that has been allocated to our school for the children’s ski course

•
Your payment card, showing the dates for the monthly instalments

•
A handbook for parents, which gives a great deal information about the ski course

•
Details of a meeting at which you will receive advice about buying or hiring ski clothing for your child

Nearer to the time of travel, you will receive:

•
Details of the Insurance policy that covers the trip

•
The ski handbook for Pupils

•
A ski course diary for pupils. 

Thank you for you continued support,

Miss Ralston 
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